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Dear [Representative/Senator last name],
 
Hope this finds you well. As one of your constituents, I am reaching out to express my support of “Ellie’s Law” and urge you to cosponsor this bill that would increase federal funding for brain aneurysm research. In addition, it is equally important to establish September as Brain Aneurysm Awareness Month to give the impacted community a time to come together.
 
This legislation is important to me because [describe your personal connection].
 
Brain aneurysms are one of the most underfunded disease research projects in the U.S. in terms of the number of Americans affected and the tremendous loss of life, diminution of quality of life for survivors, and the long-term medical costs for families affected. Ellie’s Law is a bipartisan bill introduced by Reps. Yvette Clarke (D-NY) and Peter King (R-NY) (H.R. 594) on the House side. On the Senate side, Sen. Richard Blumenthal (D-CT) and Sen. Susan Collins (R-ME) (S.864) are the lead sponsors. The legislation was drafted in consultation with members of the brain aneurysm medical and research communities. Ellie’s Law would provide the first ongoing dedicated research funding stream for breakthroughs in preventing potentially fatal brain aneurysms from rupturing and improving the long-term medical consequences and quality of life issues for aneurysm survivors. Now is the time to address this critical issue by adequately funding brain aneurysm research. This legislation will save lives, and I urge your support of Ellie’s Law and increased federal funding for brain aneurysm research.
 
For more information or to sign on as a cosponsor of H.R. 594/S. 864, please contact:
Kwamme Anderson (Rep. Clarke) Kwamme.Anderson@mail.house.gov, Deena Tauster (Rep. King) Deena.Tauster@mail.house.gov, or Brian Steele (Sen. Blumenthal) Brian_Steele@blumenthal.senate.gov

[bookmark: _GoBack]To support H. Res. 251, Awareness Month Resolution, please contact: 
Contact: Ryan, Kevin Kevin.Ryan@mail.house.gov – (Rep. Lynch)

Attached are letters of support for Ellie’s Law from the American Association of Neurological Surgeons, as well as further background information about Ellie’s Law. Additional endorsements are listed below.
                                                             
Please reach out if you have any questions or if I can be helpful.
 
Thank you,
[name and contact information]



     Please open file
Ellie’s Law Endorsements: 
· American Association of Neurological Surgeons/Congress of Neurological Surgeons
· Brain Aneurysm Foundation
· The Bee Foundation
· Rafael Tamargo, MD
Professor of Neurological Surgery
Professor of Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery
Walter E. Dandy Professor of Neurosurgery
Director, Cerebrovascular Neurosurgery
Neurosurgical Co-Director, Neurosciences Critical Care Unit
Professor of Neurosurgery
Vice-Chairman, Department of Neurosurgery
The Johns Hopkins Hospital
· Paul Camarata, MD
Professor and Chairman Department of Neurosurgery
University of Kansas Medical Center
· Robert D. Brown Jr, MD, MPH
Chair, Division of Stroke and Cerebrovascular Disease
John T. and Lillian Mathews Professor of Neuroscience
Professor of Neurology, Mayo Clinic College of Medicine and Science
Department of Neurology
Mayo Clinic 
· Sepi Amin-Hanjani, MD
Professor & Program Director
Co-Director, Neurovascular Surgery
Department of Neurosurgery
University of Illinois at Chicago
· Stanley J. Berman, PhD
Vice President for Academic Affairs and
Associate Professor
William James College in Newton, MA
· Ajith Thomas, MD
Co-Director Brain Aneurysm Institute
Program Director Cerebrovascular Fellowship
Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center
Associate Professor
Harvard Medical School
· Christopher S. Ogilvy, M.D.
Director, Endovascular and Operative Neurovascular Surgery
BIDMC Brain Aneurysm Institute
Professor of Neurosurgery
Harvard Medical School

· Edward R. Smith M.D.
R. Michael Scott Chair in Neurosurgery
Co-Director, Cerebrovascular Surgery and Interventions Center
Director, Pediatric Cerebrovascular Surgery
Department of Neurosurgery / Vascular Biology Program
Children's Hospital Boston / Harvard Medical School
· Robert M. Friedlander, MD
Chairman Department of Neurological Surgery
Walter E. Dandy Professor of Neurosurgery and Neurobiology
University of Pittsburgh School of Medicine
University of Pittsburgh Medical Center
Co-Director UPMC Neurological Institute
UPMC Presbyterian Hospital
Department of Neurological Surgery
· Brian T. Jankowitz MD
Assistant Professor
Co-Director, Endovascular Therapy
Director, Neuroendovascular Fellowship Program
Department of Neurological Surgery
UPMC Presbyterian
· Eric Nussbaum, MD
Saint Joseph’s Hospital
National Brain Aneurysm & Tumor Center
Medical Director, Neurovascular Neurosurgery Program at United Hospital
Minnesota Neurovascular and Skull Base Surgery, PA
· Gary K. Steinberg, M.D., Ph.D.
Bernard and Ronni Lacroute-William Randolph Hearst Professor of Neurosurgery and the Neurosciences
Chair, Department of Neurosurgery            
Stanford University School of Medicine
· L. Fernando Gonzalez, MD
Professor of Neurosurgery
Co-Director Cerebrovascular and Endovascular Neurosurgery
Duke University
· John A. Wilson, MD
Associate Professor, Neurosurgery
Radiology
Wake Forest Baptist Health
Winston-Salem, NC
· Adnan H. Siddiqui, MD, PhD
Associate Professor of Neurosurgery
Associate Professor of Radiology
Director of Neuroendovascular Research and Stroke Service
University at Buffalo Neurosurgery
State University of New York 
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Ellie’s Law (H.R. 594/S. 864) 
Brain aneurysms are one of the most underfunded disease research projects in the U.S. in terms of the 
number of Americans affected and the tremendous loss of life, diminution of quality of life for survivors, 
and the long-term medical costs for families affected. “Ellie’s Law” is a bipartisan bill introduced by Reps. 
Yvette Clarke (D-NY) and Peter King (R-NY) (H.R. 594) and Sen. Richard Blumenthal (D-CT) (S. 864) and 
was drafted in consultation with members of the brain aneurysm medical and research communities. 
Ellie’s Law would provide the first ongoing dedicated research funding stream for breakthroughs in 
preventing potentially fatal brain aneurysms from rupturing and improving the long-term medical 
consequences and quality of life issues for aneurysm survivors. Now is the time to address this critical issue 
by adequately funding brain aneurysm research.  
 
Brain Aneurysms Impact Millions of Americans Every Day 


An estimated 6 million people in the United States, or 1 in 50 people, have an unruptured brain aneurysm. 
Each year, an estimated 30,000 people in the United States suffer a brain aneurysm rupture, 40 percent 
of which are fatal. Of those who survive, about 66 percent suffer some permanent neurological deficit. The 
combined lost wages of survivors of brain aneurysm ruptures and their caretakers are approximately $150 
million per year. 
 
Brain Aneurysms Disproportionately Affect Women and People of Color 


Brain aneurysms are more likely to occur in women than in men (by a 3 to 2 ratio) and more likely to 
rupture in African-Americans (2.1 to 1 ratio) and Hispanics (1.67 to 1 ratio) than Caucasians.  
 
Federal Funding for Brain Aneurysm Research is Disproportionately Low 


Despite the widespread prevalence of this condition and the high societal cost it imposes on the nation, the 
federal government only spends approximately $0.83 per year on brain aneurysm research for each person 
afflicted with a brain aneurysm. 
 
Ellie’s Law Provides Critical Funding for Brain Aneurysm Research 


Increased funding for brain aneurysm research is the key to finding effective treatments, interventions, 
and ways to prevent aneurysms from developing. Ellie’s Law would authorize an additional $5 million each 
fiscal year, for five years, for the National Institute of Neurological Disorders and Stroke (NINDS) to 
conduct or support further comprehensive research on unruptured intracranial aneurysms, studying a 
broader patient population diversified by age, sex, and race. 
 
Ellie’s Law honors four women who passed away as a result of a brain aneurysm: 14-year-old Ellie Helton; 
WABC Eyewitness News reporter Lisa Colagrossi; Teresa Anne Lawrence, devoted mother of three; and 
27-year-old Jennifer Sedney who passed away on Christmas Day in 2013. Their loving families, like so 
many others, have now dedicated themselves to advocating for more research funding for brain aneurysms 
to prevent these tragedies from occurring.  
 
This legislation would allow NINDS to conduct critical research on what causes aneurysms, what causes 
aneurysms to rupture, determining the efficacy of intervention on smaller unruptured aneurysms, 
development of drugs or treatments, development of neuroprotection or regeneration for brain injury from 
ruptures, detecting unstable aneurysms using imaging, preventing aneurysm recurrence, finding a 
biomarker for aneurysms and family genetics, and socioeconomic research on aneurysm treatments, costs, 
and systems of care. 
 
This legislation will save lives, and we urge your support of Ellie’s Law and increased federal funding 
for brain aneurysm research. 
 


For more information or to sign on as a cosponsor of H.R. 594/S. 864, please contact:  
Kwamme Anderson (Rep. Clarke) Kwamme.Anderson@mail.house.gov, Deena Tauster (Rep. King) Deena.Tauster@mail.house.gov, 


 or Brian Steele (Sen. Blumenthal) Brian_Steele@blumenthal.senate.gov  
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January 30, 2019 


 
 
 


The Honorable Yvette Clarke 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2058 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 


 SUBJECT:  Neurosurgery Support for H.R. 594, Ellie’s Law 
 


Dear Representative Clarke, 
 


On behalf of the American Association of Neurological Surgeons (AANS) and the Congress of Neurological 
Surgeons (CNS), we are pleased to offer our support of your legislation, H.R. 594, Ellie’s Law.  
 


An estimated six million people in the United States, or one in 50 people, have an unruptured brain 
aneurysm.  Each year, an estimated 30,000 people in the U.S. suffer a brain aneurysm rupture, 40 percent 
of which are fatal.  Of those who survive, about 66 percent suffer some permanent neurological deficit.  
Additionally, the economic toll on survivors and their caretakers is significant, with the combined lost wages 
approximating $138 million per year.  Despite these startling statistics, the federal government spends only 
about $5 million per year on brain aneurysm research, or 83 cents per American afflicted with the disease 
each year.  Notwithstanding its widespread prevalence, the federal funding for brain aneurysm research is 
almost non-existent.   
 


Importantly, Ellie’s Law would authorize additional funding for the National Institute of Neurological 
Disorders and Stroke (NINDS) to specifically further our knowledge and understanding of brain aneurysms 
and how to effectively manage and treat this condition.   
 


Organized neurosurgery is very concerned about the current lack of federal funding devoted to brain 
aneurysm research; specifically, those projects focused on prevention, detection, treatment, and 
rehabilitation.  We look forward to assisting in your efforts to pass this crucial legislation. 
 


Sincerely, 


 
 


Shelly D. Timmons, MD, PhD, President 
American Association of Neurological Surgeons 


Ganesh Rao, MD, President 
Congress of Neurological Surgeons 


 


Washington Office Contact: 
Adrienne Mortimer 
Senior Manager, Legislative Affairs 
AANS/CNS Washington Office 
25 Massachusetts Ave., NW, Suite 610 
Washington, D.C. 20001 
Direct: 202-446-2029 
Email:  amortimer@neurosurgery.org 
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March 26, 2019 
 
The Honorable Richard Blumenthal 
United States Senate 
706 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
 SUBJECT: Neurosurgery Support for S. 864, Ellie’s Law 
 
Dear Senator Blumenthal, 
 
On behalf of the American Association of Neurological Surgeons (AANS) and Congress of Neurological Surgeons 
(CNS), we are pleased to offer our support of your legislation, S. 864, Ellie’s Law. 
 
An estimated six million people in the United States, or one in 50 people, have an unruptured brain aneurysm. Each 
year, an estimated 30,000 people in the U.S. suffer a brain aneurysm rupture, 40 percent of which are fatal. Of 
those who survive, about 66 percent suffer some permanent neurological deficit. Additionally, the economic toll on 
survivors and their caretakers is significant, with combined lost wages approximating $138 million per year. Despite 
these startling statistics, the federal government spends only about $5 million per year on brain aneurysm research, 
or 83 cents per American afflicted with the disease each year. Notwithstanding its widespread prevalence, the 
federal funding for brain aneurysm research is almost non-existent. 
 
Importantly, Ellie’s Law would authorize additional funding for the National Institute of Neurological Disorders and 
Stroke (NINDS) to specifically further our knowledge and understanding of brain aneurysms and how to effectively 
manage and treat this condition. 
 
Organized neurosurgery is very concerned about the current lack of federal funding devoted to brain aneurysm 
research, specifically those projects focused on prevention, detection, treatment and rehabilitation. We look forward 
to assisting n your efforts to pass this crucial legislation. 
 


Sincerely, 


 


 
 


Shelly D. Timmons, MD, PhD, President 
American Association of Neurological Surgeons 


Ganesh Rao, MD, President 
Congress of Neurological Surgeons 


 
Washington Office Contact: 
Adrienne Mortimer 
Senior Manager, Legislative Affairs 
AANS/CNS Washington Office 
25 Massachusetts Ave., NW, Suite 610 
Washington, D.C. 20001 
Direct: 202-446-2029 
Email:  amortimer@neurosurgery.org 
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